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Contractor Passes 
The 6-month Contractor Pass 
program will be discontinued 
on August 1, 2019.  

Please contact the Bear Valley 
Police Department with any 
questions regarding refunds. 

Bear Valley Police Department 
25101 Bear Valley Rd. 

(661) 821-3239

**Fast Pass** 
$12/year per vehicle 

The “Fast Pass” resident lane 
is accessed by purchasing an 
RFID tag that will be affixed to 
the vehicle. 

• Each vehicle will require its 
own tag 

• Tags will be available for 
purchase from the CSD 
Admin Office on 8/1/2019 

• Purchase of the tag is not 
required. Residents may still 
enter through the left-hand 
lane with their current 
windshield decal

Installation of the new entry gate system hardware and software are nearing 
completion. All residents and property owners will soon receive a mailer with 
instructions on how to access and set up their online portal. 

Resident Entry 

• Current windshield decals will continue to allow entry through the left-hand 
lane as usual. 

• The magnetic Gate Cards and “Clickers” that allowed right-hand lane 
access are no longer operational 

• Residents have the option to purchase a “Fast Pass” RFID tag which 
replaces the clickers and magnetic cards in the new system. 

Guest & Contractor Passes 

• The Contractor Pass program will be discontinued. All guests must now be 
issued passes by residents. 

• Property owners and designated residents will be able to authorize guest 
and contractor passes by: 
- Entering guest information into their online portal via computer 
- Entering guest information through an “App” on their tablet or 

smartphone 
- Calling the gate to authorize staff to enter a guest pass into their account 

on their behalf. 
• Passes can be sent to guests via email, text, or can be printed upon arrival 

at the gate 

For other questions, please call the BVCSD Administrative Office. We’ll be 
happy to give you more details.

District staff will continue to evaluate and improve the system over time
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